
MacKillop News
TERM 4 WEEK 2   19th October 2016

Dear Members of MacKillop Catholic College Community, 

Whilst schools are complex entities, they cannot flourish without the 
support of many willing people. Here at MacKillop, in any one week we 
can list an impressive number of willing volunteers who have readily given 
time, presence, energy, and skills to the life of the College.  Already this 
term, we have seen parents, friends and community members in and 
about the College: at the Dance Tour wrap up night, marking out the oval, 
at the parent /teacher/ student conferences, enjoying the AFL and Rugby 
Matches, attending P & F and Board Meetings, helping out in the Office 
and Canteen, and generally about the College involved in a range of useful 
activities. Put simply, your help makes this place better. Even helping out 

with the smallest tasks can make a huge difference to students and staff. 

This term, we decided not to run the regular working bee due to the onset of the build-up and 
the very hot conditions. Rather than this, we invite parent volunteers to do just one thing as a 
last opportunity to register for the working bee credit. The activity is of your choice and at your 
time. We would love to see you. The success of MacKillop and in fact most schools, rests greatly 
on the support and commitment of parents, friends and community members.

Some suggestions for your support include: library, canteen, grounds, tidying store rooms, 
helping with events such as the Year 12 Graduation Breakfast, Christmas Fair or Young Musician 
of the Year, setting up for assemblies, fundraising for Missions, minor maintenance tasks or any 
event on the term planner.

This term we are delighted to welcome:

	               Antonella Masia	 	 	  	   Estia Sales
       (Replacing Mrs Sara Gagliardo, who is on maternity leave)	         (Replacing Mr Peter Cusbert)
	  English, Italian and Religious Education		                   Science & Maths

All the best for the new term ahead and we look forward to seeing you at many of the events 
as detailed in the planner.

With blessings,

Lauretta Graham
Principal

May your journey always be filled with blessings and may the life of Saint Mary MacKillop ignite in you the flames of faith and service
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MacKillop News
From the Deputy Principal - Academic Studies

Welcome to Term 4. Although the Year is drawing to end, there is still much to do for both students 
and staff. Please make sure to keep the College Calendar at hand to be aware of key dates. It is 
vital that students are on track with assessments, please help your children by finding a balance 
between their School / Work / Sport and Social life. Students will have assessments this term, 
please check the Assessment Calendar on our website. Students will also have homework which 
will help them in their studies, please remind your children to bring their diaries to school and 
to show you each night. Staff are here to help, so if you need clarification or assistance around 
assessments, dates, classwork or anything else please feel free to contact us. Let’s have a great 
Term 4!

Chris Trevillion
Deputy Principal - Academic Studies

Catholic Identity News
CATHOLIC MISSION MONTH

 “I have come that they may have life, and have it to the full.” — John 10:10

Catholic Mission is the Australian agency of the international Pontifical Mission Societies. Locally 
and globally, they answer the call to love God and love our neighbour, and work to establish the 
Reign of God through building communities of missionary disciples of Jesus who share their faith 
by proclaiming the Word, serving people in need, acting for justice and creation, and adopting 
child-focused development programs.

Compelled by the message, life and love of Jesus Christ, we form Australians for mission and raise funds for mission—
in Australia and around the world. This enables heroic missionaries to reach out to help children and communities in 
need, and provide vital training for seminarians and other young Church leaders.

Catholic Mission operates in over 160 countries to support initiatives in 1,100 dioceses, including remote Australia. 
Grassroots needs are identified by local Catholics, to give people the opportunity for a full, enriched life—physically 
and spiritually—regardless of race, stigma, religion or gender.

MISSION IN ACTION IN OUR COLLEGE

This month all Homeforms will be engaged in fundraising activities for Catholic Missions. 
Please support this worthy cause. 

FREE DRESS DAY
FRIDAY 28th OCTOBER 
GOLD COIN DONATION

Note page 32 of the College Diary in regard to casual dress standards. 

Marie Butt
Assistant Principal - Religious Education

Chris Trevilion
Deputy Principal -
Academic Studies

Marie Butt
APRE
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MacKillop News
Catholic Identity News

STAFF RETREAT AT HOWARD SPRINGS NATURE RESERVE

Our Staff Retreat was held on the first day of Term 4. The focus was on the words of Pope Francis 
in calling us to fully participate in this Year of Mercy.

The day included readings from scripture and quite time to reflect on these words through deep 
listening. 

In this bush setting we drew on the words of Pope Francis Laudato Si- Care for our Common Home. 
Staff received a copy of Care for our Common Home by Bill Huebsch and Trish Hindmarsh which 

shows how we can care for this world while showing mercy to all who share this gift from God. 

This opportunity to gather as a staff and focus on our own spiritual journey was a very positive way to start what will 
be a busy term. 

Special “Thank yous” must go to Fr Asaeli Raass for leading our retreat and to Mrs Leanne Pope who coordinated the 
catering for the day. 

Marie Butt
Assistant Principal - Religious Education

AFL Grand Final

Marie Butt
APRE
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MacKillop News
Finance News

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING SCHOOL FEES

Welcome to Term 4! Fees statement will be generated on the Friday of Week 2 and emailed to all 
families. This will not include the Term 4 electives which will be added on in the next statement. 
The Fees statements are generated regularly and emailed out to all families. The statement serves 
as a record of all transactions that the family conducts with the school. You are requested to 
review the Statement and in case of any discrepancies, please refer it back to us on the contact 
details given below. If your payment arrangement form has been submitted or if you are making 
the payments on time, there is no action required from your end. The fees are now overdue for all 
families who have not yet paid the fees or who do not have a payment arrangement in place. If 

the fees are not paid immediately, the report cards will be withheld at the end of the year and necessary recovery 
procedures will be initiated (including referring the debts to a debt collecting agency).
 
In case you have not received a statement on email, could you please send us your updated contact details on 
finance.mackillop@nt.catholic.edu.au
 
Payments of school fees can be made via BPay, credit card or cash payment at our front office reception and direct 
bank transfer to the below College bank account;
 
National Australia Bank
BSB: 085933
Account: 396042505
 
These payment options are provided for on your statement.  Please include your family reference when making 
payment so we can allocate monies to correct account.
 
The previous school account with the Commonwealth Bank is now closed. No payments should be made to this 
account.
 
For all queries pertaining to school fees, please call 8930 5716 or email finance.mackillop@nt.catholic.edu.au

Hussain Ratlamwala, CPA
Business Manager

Meet Our Counsellors
VIKAS PAWER
Vikas is a qualified social worker, working as a Counsellor with CatholicCare NT.  He has more than 6 years of 
experience as a Counsellor and can provide counselling to young people, couples, adults and families in relation 
to personal, relationship and family problems. 
Please collect a referral form from Vijaya at reception if your child wishes to access counselling.  Alternatively 
should you wish to speak further please call me at school reception on Wednesday’s and ask to be put through 
to the school counsellor.

Melissa Lowe
Hello my name is Melissa Lowe and I am a counsellor here at MacKillop. I work on Tuesday’s from 8.30-4.30. 
I have been at MacKillop since the start of year. I have a Bachelor of Psychology degree and a Masters of 
Counselling degree and have worked with children, adults, teens, couples, and families. I am a member of 
the Australian Counselling Association (ACA) and am an Associate Member of the Australian Psychological 
Society (APS). I have an interest in working with young adults and adolescents. Should your child wish to access 
counselling, or if you as a parent have any concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to collect a referral 
form from Vijaya at reception. Alternatively should you wish to speak further please call reception on Tuesday’s 
and ask to be put through to the school counsellor.

Hussain Ratlamwala
Business Manager

Availability:
Mellisa – Tuesdays from 8.30 am – 5.00 pm during the school term
Vikas – Wednesdays from 8.30 am – 5.00 pm during the school term
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MacKillop News
Arts News

MUSIC NEWS

Instrumental Music Lessons
Lessons and Band/Ensemble Rehearsals are now back to normal.  Students are to see relevant noticeboards 
for details on their lesson times and any information regarding upcoming performances.

Sign Up!
We still have loads of opportunities for anyone who wants to learn an instrument, especially brass and 
woodwind instruments like trumpet, trombone, saxophone and flute.  Please talk to any of the music staff 
before week 5, who will be happy to advise you and sign you up.
 
The Pbones have arrived!
The music department has purchased 10 pBones!

 
pBones are the world’s first plastic trombone, they are a lot of fun but also a quality instrument, perfect for beginners and 
professionals. The pBones are being used in the Year 7 instrumental music class and the students had a great time trying them 
out for the first time.

Best Regards,

Matthew Holt
Instrumental Music Coordinator

CREATIVE ARTS TRIP

“A mind that is stretched by new experience can never go back to its old dimensions” Wendell Holmes.

Creative Arts students embarked on an inspiring trip to the Brisbane Festival to build new and continue to 
develop knowledge and skills in Dance and Drama. Our students gained many insights into the Arts through 
their engagement with live theatre, performing in new contexts, and learning new techniques and skills from 
current Brisbane artists. 

We viewed live works within the Brisbane Festival and gained an awareness of analysing and reflecting on 
them. Our students were invited to take part in a range of workshops and a tour of the Creative Industries 
Complex at Queensland University of Technology. This was a fantastic opportunity to see the brand new 

facilities and have productive discussions with QUT staff and students. Our students also performed at Dreamworld on the 
Goldcoast and took a workshop with current performing artists at Movieworld. We also gained insight into ‘Bust A Move’, a 
dance group that caters for all abilities. This session was particularly insightful for our students as they took inspiration from the 
persistence and dedication from each dancer involved. 
 
With these hands on experiences, viewings, and tours of different facilities, our students were exposed to many tertiary education 
options and possible career opportunities within the Arts. Our students were also able to engage with many students and 
performers to gauge how much work, dedication and persistence is required to make it within this industry.

A special thanks to... 
Mrs Kelly Sayer for giving your time and support on the Trip. 
Mrs Lauretta Graham for your constant support and guidance 
overseeing the Trip processes. 
Mrs Yasmin Griffin for your guidance and encouragement.

SEMESTER 2 Performances:
Dance Night 		  16/11/16 at 6.30pm.
Year 10 Production 	 30/11/16 at 6.30pm.​
Best Regards,

Natalie Hafsteins
Dance and Drama Coordinator

Matthew Holt
Instrumental Music 

Coordinator

Natalie Hafsteins
Dance and Drama

Coordinator
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MacKillop News
Creative Arts Trip Photos
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MacKillop News
VET and Careers News

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE

Thank you to our 2016 Host Employer for accommodating MacKillop Catholic College Year Ten students on 
Work Experience.

Regards,

Rhonda Scullen
VET and Careers Coordinator

Rhonda Scullen
VET and Careers

Coordinator
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MacKillop News
Chaplain’s Chat
Welcome to Term 4!

MacK Nights will be happening:
Friday Week 2- Movie Night with 
Popcorn, bring a pillow
Friday Week 6- Retro Party Night
All Mack Nights start at 3:15 and finish 
at 6pm. Every Student Welcome.

A special thank you to Nathan (yr 10) 
who has designed the last two posters.

Vinnies Youth: Social Justice Group is meeting again this 
term. This is open for students in year 10-12, we meet in the 
yr 10 break out space every even week, Wednesday. 

Please keep the yr 12 students in 
your prayers as they complete the 
last of their studies at our college 
and enter into the exam phase.

Many Blessings,

Kathryn Pettersen
College Chaplain

Canteen Corner
We are seeking Recipes for our very 
first MacKillop cook book!

If you have any great family recipes you 
would like to share, please send them to 
leanne.pope@nt.catholic.edu.au.

This recipe book will be sold at the 
MacKillop Christmas Fair in December 
and used in our new café!

Thank you,

Leanne Pope
Canteen Manager

Tournament of Minds

Well done Zoey!

New Assembly Speakers

Upcoming Events
Fri 21/10/16	 MACK Night After School

Fri 28/10/16	 World Teachers’ Day
	 	 Rugby League Presentation Evening

Week 4	 	 Year 12 SWATVAC Week

Mon 31/10/16	 All Hallow’s Eve / Halloween
Tue 1/11/16	 All Saints Day
Wed 2/11/16	 All Souls Day

Sat 5/11/16	 Academic Scholarship Tests

Wed 9/11/16	 Make it/Shake it/Bake it Orientation Day
	 	 and Parent’s Information Evening 6pm

Fri 11/11/16	 Rememberance Day Liturgy

Week 6	 	 Year 12 Exams

Mon 14/11/16	 P&F Meeting 7pm

Wed 16/11/16	 Dance Night 6:30pm

Thu 17/11/16	 Drama Night 6.30pm

Fri 17/11/16	 MACK Night After School

Kathryn Pettersen
College Chaplain

Leanne Pope
Canteen Manager





 

 

Itinerary	

Day	1	flight	to	Japan	via	Singapore		

Day	2&3	Tokyo	free	day	-	Tokyo	Disney	Land,	Harajuku		

Day	4	Mt,	Fuji-Shinkan	sen	(bullet	train)	

Day	5	Osaka	

Day	6	Kyoto	(UNESCO	World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	7&8	Hiroshima	&Miyajima	(World	Heritage	Sites)	

Day	9-14	Sister	School	Hakata	visit	&	Home	stay	in	

Fukuoka	prefecture.	

Day	15&16	flight	back	to	Australia	via	Singapore		

	

MacKillop	Japan	Trip			19th	Sep-4th	Oct	2017		
We’d	like	to	hear	your	Expression	of	Interest.		

Please	contact	Ms.	Popp	
Or	Ms.	Saliba	about	this	trip.	
	
Cost:	approx.	$3800-4000	
(It may change due to flight fees.) 
Cost includes your trip fees including meals, flight 
fees, and accommodation. 
Not includes passport fees, visa, insurance, 
allowance. 



emergency shelter volunteer
emergency shelter volunteer

BECOME AN EMERGENCY SHELTER VOLUNTEER TODAY!

Be Prepared, Be Ready To Respond

Why volunteer to help manage Emergency Cyclone Shelters?

1. Cyclone shelters offer people a safe place in the face of a cyclone, and

    the shelters need people to manage them. 

2. You will draw on past experience and knowledge to help others

     be safe and stay calm.  

3. Volunteering is good for your career and it’s also rewarding. 

4. Volunteering gives you a sense of purpose and builds strong

     relationships in the emergency management network.

5. Volunteers are the backbone to a whole of government and whole

     of community response to an emergency.

 

To find out more information visit

www.education.nt.gov.au



Award Sponsors:

NT Government  

Small Business 
Achievement Award

Somerville  

Community Service 
Award

Minister for Young Territorians 

Excellence in Youth 
Leadership Award 

Award Categories

Genesee & Wyoming Australia  

Indigenous Achievement 
Award

NT Government  

Young Indigenous 
Educator Award

Zip Print  

Sports Award

NT Government  

Young Carer’s Award
Charles Darwin University 
Arts Award

AustralianSuper 

Career Kick Start Award

Glencore McArthur River Mining  

Regional and Rural 
Initiative Award

PTTEP Australasia 

Health and Wellbeing 
Award

ConocoPhillips
Environment Award

The NT Young Achiever Awards recognise, 
encourage and reward the positive 
achievements of young Territorians, up to and 
including 29 years of age.

The winner of each category will be presented 
with a trophy and $2,000, courtesy of TIO.

The Channel 9 Young Achiever of the Year 
will receive an additional $2,000 and a hand 
crafted trophy from TIO.

Nominate online now at: 
www.awardsaustralia.com

Contact Details:

PO Box 2603
Darwin NT 0801

Ph: 1300 148 228

ntyaa@awardsaustralia.com

NOMINATE 
N O W ! ! !
www.awardsaustralia.com

WIN A SHARE IN $26,000
Northern Territory Young 
Achiever Awards

@NTYoungAchiever
#NTYAA

Nominations close: Tuesday 15th December 2015
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1st year Mechanical Apprenticeships opportunities available 
Permanent, full time employment 
Fantastic career progression opportunities 

 
 

Kerry’s Automotive Group (KAG) are seeking four (4) mechanically minded individuals who have a passion 
and drive for cars, for a 1st year Automotive Apprenticeship located in Stuart Park, Darwin. 
KAG is the largest automotive dealership in the Territory, located across multiple sites, boasting popular 
new and used vehicles supported by in‐house service and parts. All housed in state of the art facilities. 

 
 

You will: 
• Be mechanically minded and enjoy practical and mechanical work; 
• Have a mature and honest work ethic; 
• Be able to undertake manual and heavy work; 
• Demonstrate strong initiative and problem solving skills; 
• Have a current NT manual drivers licence (if eligible); and 
• Have a current NT Police clearance . 

 
 

Your reward: 
• Fully supported three (3) year Apprenticeship Program with a Registered Training Organisation; 
• Access to an Apprentice Mentor; 
• Tool Allowance; 
• Paid time to attend trade school to complete block training; and 
• Cert III in Light Vehicle Mechanical Technology upon successful completion of Apprenticeship. 

 
 
 

Applications close 28th October 2016
  Apply by sending through your expression of interest, together with your resume to hr@kerrys.com.au 

 
Successful applicants must be available to commence their Apprenticeship on the 

16th January 2017. 

 
 
 

AUTOMOTIVE APPRENTICESHIPS 2017 



Tuesday 25
October 2016

9-11.30am

Palmerston 
Recreation Centre YMCA
The Boulevard Entrance off Frances Drive

BROUGHT TO YOU BY THE CHILDREN’S WEEK WORKING GROUP
City of Palmerston, Good Beginnings Program part of 

Save the Children Australia, Gray Family Centre, Kidsafe NT, 
Neighbourhood Watch NT, Palmerston Child and Family Centre, 

Somerville, The Smith Family

www.palmerston.nt.gov.au
8935 9922

FREE event for parents and children aged 0-5 years

Connect to your local service and program providers

Palmerston Library
‘Storytime’ 

tea & coffee 
available to purchase

mini muffins & 
fruit for kids

Face Painting Jumping Castle Blooming Tunes

ANIMAL ENCOUNTERS




